
Authors’ Response

Sir,
We thank Dr. Copeland for his interest in our article (1). He

states that our article was ‘‘lacking in certain areas.’’ We agree that
there are many aspects of a police shooting that can be examined.
Unfortunately, one article cannot be all-inclusive. He suggests sev-
eral areas to investigate including the number of police calls to a
certain neighborhood, solo versus two person patrols, visibility of
the suspect (lighting), and experience of the officer. We agree that
these would be interesting aspects to examine. We are confident
that he is aware of the limitations of reporting all data as his paper
also did not address these very same issues (2).

With regard to the justification issue, although he states that jus-
tification was examined in his studies, we could not find in his
cited study (2) any of the results he describes in his letter. We

believe that the medical examiner’s role is not to determine justifi-
cation; however, we did consider and report the legal investigation
of these shootings. We noted ‘‘in two of the reported deaths, the
shootings were deemed criminally unjustified as the police officers
were indicted by a grand jury.’’
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